
Service:  Students collected 
mittens, gloves, and canned 
goods to be distributed at St. 
Christine Christian Service 
Center, now a part of Christ 
the King Parish.   

January 29th - February 4th 
was Catholic Schools Week.  
This yearõs theme, "Catholic 
Schools: Faith.  Academics.  
Service.ó emphasizes the fact 
that Catholic Schools work to 
develop intellectual, spiritual, 
moral, physical and social val-
ues in their students.   

Although students at Christ the 
King School live these three 
values every day, special events 
were held during the week to 
highlight this yearõs theme.   

Faith:  Students worked to 
plan a special Catholic Schools 

Week weekday mass.  CK stu-
dents also sang at Sunday mass.   

Academics:  Catholic Schools 
Week concluded with our  
annual Science Celebration.  
Junior High students prepared 
science fair project boards and 
research papers.  Younger 
students, from preschool 
through 5th grade, created 
displays and demonstrations 
focused on the science units 
investigated this year.  These 
projects were on display after 
Sunday mass and throughout 
the week. 

CK OBSERVES CATHOLIC  SCHOOLS WEEK 

In 1990, the Christ the King 
Class of 1960 held a 30th     
reunion, with 37 alumni pre-
sent.  Over the years, members 
of the class have continued to 
meet 3-4 times per year. 

One of the key members of the 
group was Eileen OõBrien  
Howell, who òalways had a 
good jokeó according to class-
mate and friend Mary Spansky. 

Eileen passed away in August of 
2010.  Her classmates, led by 
Mary, decided to create a  
scholarship fund in her honor to 

help a deserving child attend 
Christ the King School.  

In this, the fundõs first year, 
13 members of the class    
donated $1,200 in scholarship 
money.  These funds will  help 
a student attend Christ the 
King that cannot afford the full 
tuition.  Sadly, more and 
more school families are find-
ing themselves in this situa-
tion.  Contributions like this 
make it possible for them to 
keep their children in a safe 
and supportive Catholic school 

environment. 

If you are interested in    
making a donation to the  
Eileen OõBrien Howell    
Memorial Scholarship Fund, 
creating a    
scholarship fund 
or organizing an 
event for your 
class, please  
contact Rebecca 
George at       
313-532-1213. 
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Members of the Class of ô60 
at a recent gathering. 

Bill Moylan, CK class of ô66, helps 
judge science fair projects. 
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activities at the school, and the student 
council enjoyed learning about the 
schoolõs past.  The students found it 
hard to imagine that classrooms once 
held 50 students and the new chapel 
was once the library!   

A special Saturday afternoon mass, led 
by Father Clore, followed the tours.  
After mass, people headed down to 

Koelzer Hall to reconnect with former 
classmates and teachers and to get to 
know some of the current Christ the 
King staff and parents.  People   con-
tinued their conversations over a re-
laxing dinner.  The evening was 
capped off  with dancing, which was 
enjoyed by young and old alike. 

On November 4th, 2011, Christ the 
King hosted its first annual CK Alumni 
and Friends Memorial Mass and     
Dinner.  This dinner benefited the 
Adopt-a-Student Scholarship Fund. 

The evening kicked off with tours of 
the school lead by members of the 
student council.  The tour participants 
enjoyed hearing about current       

A group of current students and Christ the King 
parishioners, including Fred Bonello (far right) 
CK class of ô49, tour the chapel. 

The new school chapel, which was created on the 
second floor of the school. 

Father Clore sets the stage for the second 
reading. 
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Below:  The planning committee included CK parents and grand-
parent - Genny Singleton, Avia Cosey, Kimberly Simpkins, and 
Miquel Coleman-Smith (CK Class of  ô87.) 

Save the Date!   
The 2nd Annual Alumni and Friends Dinner will  
be held Saturday, November 10th!  Please mark 
your calendars and join us for this fun event. 

Left:  Bill Jodway, Jerry Randall (CK class of ô73), Penny Ran-
dall, Rosemary Wienzak, and Rosanne Jodway (CK principal) wait 
for dinner. 

Below:  Bob George, along with 3 alumnae from the class of ô55 -
Kathy (Kearney) George, Kathleen (Freeman) Martus, and Judy 
(Shefferly) Stuart catch up over dinner. 

Above:  Mrs. Moylan talks with former CK teacher Sr. Colleen     
Sheridan, IHM. 

Left:  Gregory Tchou (CK class of ô94) spends time with former CK 
1st grade teacher Pat Noune.   


